
June 6, 2017 

Advisory Committee on Bankruptcy Rules 

Committee on Rules of Practice and Procedure 

Administrative Office of the United States Courts 

One Columbus Circle, NE 

Washington, DC  20544 

Re: Proposed Amendment to Bankruptcy Rule 2004(c) 

Ladies and Gentlemen: 

This letter and the attached proposed amendment to Bankruptcy Rule 2004(c) is 

submitted by the Section of Business Law (the “Section”) of the American Bar 

Association (“ABA”) on behalf of its Committee on Bankruptcy Court Structure and 

Insolvency Process.  Please note that the comments expressed in this letter and the 

attachment hereto represent the views of the Section only and have not been approved 

by the ABA’s House of Delegates or Board of Governors and therefore should not be 

construed as representing the policy of the ABA. 

I write to submit for consideration by the Advisory Committee on Bankruptcy 

Rules a proposed amendment to Bankruptcy Rule 2004(c).  By way of background, one 

of the subcommittees of the Committee on Bankruptcy Court Structure and Insolvency 

Process is its Subcommittee on Electronic Discovery (ESI) in Bankruptcy Cases (the 

“Subcommittee”).  The Subcommittee previously published a Best Practices Report on 

Electronic Discovery (ESI) Issues in Bankruptcy Cases in the August 2013 issue of  

The Business Lawyer.  As a follow up to that work, the Subcommittee has put together 

for consideration by the Advisory Committee a proposed amendment to Bankruptcy 

Rule 2004(c).  In addition, the Subcommittee has prepared a Report to accompany the 

proposed rule amendment.  Copies of the proposed amendment to Bankruptcy Rule 

2004(c) and the Report in support thereof are enclosed herewith.   

If either I or Richard Wasserman, the chair of the Subcommittee, can answer 

any questions about the proposed amendment or the Report, please do not hesitate to 

contact me or Mr. Wasserman, who can be reached at 410-244-7505 or 

rlwasserman@venable.com.  Thank you in advance for your consideration.   
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Sincerely, 

William D. Johnston 

Chair, Business Law Section 




































